
September 7, 2018 

DAVE JONES 
Insurance Commissioner 

The Honorable Vern R. Pierson 
El Dorado County District Attorney's Office 
778 Pacific Street 
PlaceNille, CA 95667 

RE: Grant Award for Workers' Compensation Insurance Fraud Program for 
Fiscal Year 2018-19 Additional Funding 

Dear District Attorney Pierson: 

I am pleased to report that it has been determined that there is a Fiscal Year (FY) 2017-
18 Year-End Balance available to distribute this fiscal year. We are currently seeking 
permission from the Department of Finance to proceed with a disbursement of an 
additional $1 ,094,000. If we receive the authority to spend the full amount, an additional 
$10,271 will be awarded to El Dorado County as part of the Fiscal Year 2018-19 Workers' 
Compensation Insurance Fraud Program. This additional grant award is to be used for 
the investigation and prosecution of workers' compensation insurance fraud. 

The decision to grant these funds was made by my Department, in consultation with the 
Fraud Assessment Commission. Each application for grant funding was thoroughly 
reviewed, with consideration given to the goals and objectives set by me and the Fraud 
Assessment Commission. 

It is my continuing intent that these funds be used effectively to pursue and investigate 
fraud across California. It is also important to focus resources in areas of fraud that have 
a continuing fiscal impact on the workers' compensation system. Medical provider 
insurance fraud should continue to be a priority of this program. 

RECEIVED 
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Thank you for your efforts in submitting your application for grant funding. Please feel 
free to contact Assistant Chief Eric Charlick at (559) 440-5922 if you want to discuss your 
application and award . I look forward to working together with you in our continuing 
pursuit against workers' compensation insurance fraud . 

Sincerely, 

DAVE JONES 
Insurance Commissioner 

cc: Mr. Michael McCoy, Deputy District Attorney 
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